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Dear Parents,

It has been wonderful to welcome more pupils back onto site this week and 
Years 2 and 3 have brought the weather with them. We have 
been fortunate to be able to use the outdoor, shadier areas throughout the 
soaring temperatures. The BBQ and ice cream on Wednesday were a 
welcome treat, and a good way for the school to feel ‘together’ albeit at a 
distance. We have appreciated all of your support in giving these year groups 
an exciting return to site.

Next week we look forward to welcoming back Years 4 and 5 from Monday 
29th through to Wednesday 1st July. For those families returning then, please 
read the guidance that has been sent through to you as there are significant 
changes to the normal running of the school day, including pick up and drop 
off times.

For Years 6, 1, Reception and Nursery, the Summer term finishes on Thursday 
2nd July. Pick up is as per the arrangements that have been in place over the 
last few weeks.

Usually, the end of term is a time for gathering together, wishing each other 
well and saying farewell to friends and members of staff. Much as we would 
wish to enjoy this with you, the measures implemented for our safety on site 
remain in effect. Please ensure that your children remain with you once they 
have been collected from their pods. Please respect social distancing rules 
that remain at 2 metres whilst on site. We ask that you make your way from 
site once you have collected your children so that crossover between groups 
of children does not take place.

Although we are not celebrating on site, I am delighted to remind you about 
our virtual Royal Russell Day event which takes place on Saturday 27th June. 
Look out for the link, which will be sent to you shortly. I hope that you enjoy 
watching all of the announcements and sharing in our celebration of a most 
extraordinary year.

I am also delighted to share the news that Mrs Smith, and her husband, are 
expecting twins. I am sure that you will join me in wishing them both well. I 
look forward to sharing news of Mrs Smith’s maternity cover with you once 
our recruitment is complete.

With my best wishes for a lovely weekend,
John Evans



A Snapshot of Subjects from across the School

Harry 4P

Allegra 5J

Alara 3M

Isabella 2D
Evie 4P



Shubh 4P

Nina 6E

Scarlett 6W

Squirrels 



This week, Year 5 have been creating their own Maths mysteries to 
solve. They were given a list of celebrity suspects and had to come up 
with a mystery situation that needed solving, as well as mathematical 
clues to narrow down the suspects and find the culprit!

Arabella 5O

Ava 5J

Cameron 5O

Milo 5C 

Maddi 5C and Mehreen 5O



Avni 5C

Isabella and Kitty 5C

Ava 5J

Scarlett 5J

Max 5O



Yasmin and Allegra 5J

Izehi 5O

Lucas 5J

Arabella 5C



What is happening in our world of Science?

Dhruv 1T

Logan 1D

Sasha 4T

Thomas and Milo 5C

Lauren 1T



Maisie 5J

Maya  1T

Oliver 3M

Ruri 4T



Year 6 VE Day Talk

In year 6, we were lucky enough to have had a special video from 
Mrs Willis’ Dad who was a pilot in the Second World War.

He answered our questions about VE Day, talking about the 
different planes he flew, his medals and even about sausages made 
from wood shavings!

1. Did you know that you were going to win the war at the time?
2. What did you think about everything still happening in Japan? 
3. How old were you when VE Day happened? 
4. How long did the celebrations last? Did you celebrate VE day 
several times in different years or just once?
5. Did you celebrate at home or anywhere special? Did you see 
the queen on the balcony?
6. Did you lose anyone close to you in the War?
7. What do you remember most about VE Day?
8. What role did you have in the War?



14. What plane did you fly in? What was your 
favourite plane to fly?
15. Were you scared when you went on the 
plane for the first time?
16. What did you do when you weren’t 
fighting, to keep yourself entertained?
17. Were you part of d-day?
18. Why did you join the RAF?
19. How did it feel fighting in a war?
20. On average, how many planes were in the 
sky at once; including enemy plane?
21. What was life like after VE Day?
22. What did you eat?
23. How did you realise the war was over?
24. What was the scariest moment that 
happened to you in the war?
25. What medals did you get?
26. Did you have a nickname at war?
27. Did you stop flying after the war?
28. Do you have any stories you would like to 
share?
29. Do you have any pictures we could see?

Year 6 VE Day Talk

9. Before the war, what were you planning to 
be?
10. What was going through your head when 
you were in the plane?
11. Was there ever a point we’re you thought 
you were definitely going to die?
12. Did you ever feel guilty when dropping 
bombs?
13. Did you fight in the Battle of Britain?



Click here for the pret-a-portrait sale  

Pret-a-portrait Sale
25% off until 20 July 2020

https://r1.dotdigital-pages.com/p/FDT-H7H/end-of-school-year-school-photo-sale


Isabella - 6E

Lizzie - 5J

Scarlett - 6W

Kayan - 2D

Lorri - 3M

Birthday Celebrations



Kevin - RCS

Aniyah - 2I

Eppie - Nursery

Louis - Nursery

Birthday Celebrations



EDITED BY
Bethany-Anne 
and Amber 6KP

The children wanted to thank our catering staff for 
putting together the delicious packed lunches for 
everybody each day. This poster was made by the 
Year 2 and 3 Keyworker Pod.


